The regularly scheduled meeting of the Herrick Township Board of Supervisors was held   Tuesday, September 5, 2023 at the township building. Chairman Brian Zembrzycki called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Supervisor Bernard J. Zembrzycki was also present and Supervisor Nancy Harvatine was absent. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved on motion of Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki. Motion carried on unanimous vote.  
The treasurer’s report was read and approved on motion of Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.

The following bills were presented for approval and payment:

#15214 PP&L   107.36  


#15219 Anthony Harvatine  434.86
941 1444.55


#15220 Brian Zembrzycki  452.05
#15215  NE Pa. Telephone   62.71

#15221 Bernard J. Zembrzycki  50.93
PA. Dept. of Revenue   248.33

#15222 Nancy Harvatine   840.03
#15216  Industrial Electronics   36.00            #15223 John Watts  110.25
#15217 Reeves Rent-a-john  270.00
#15224 Cube Auto  148.40
#15218 Susq. Co. Commissioners  642.99
#15225 Greenfield Power Equipment  10.00
General Fund Bills: $4,858.46
Highway Aid Funds:

#2619 Five Star Equipment   $518.04
Highway Aid Bills: $518.04
 PS Bank MM Account:
#124 John Bonham Road Equipment   $945.00
Wire transfer to St. Joseph Equipment $100,000  Wire transfer fee $25.00

PS Bank MM Total: $100,970.00
A motion was made by Brian  Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to approve the bills.   Motion carried on unanimous vote.

Weather report for August as prepared by Wayne Chudleigh showed monthly precipitation of 10.51 inches.  This was the wettest August since Wayne started keeping records in 1977.
No report was received from EMC Joe Rossi.

The planning commission met on August 10 and reviewed add-on/lot line adjustment plans for Brian and Melissa Zembrzycki and Carol Sejd.  Both were approved with minor comments on size of map and signature blocks.  Email was read at the planning commission meeting from Catherine Meredith asking for no changes to the existing permit for Mountain’s Edge Recovery.
Zoning Officer John Watts issued one permit. No report from SEO Justin Ford.
A thank you was received from the Area Agency on Aging for our recent donation. 

Martin Seybold indicated that he was volunteering his service for the 2022 audit.

Brian Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to approve the lot line addition/adjustment plans for Brian and Melissa Zembrzycki and Carol Sejd.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.
Brian Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to approve a check for mulch for the park. Motion carried on unanimous vote.

Tax Collector Joseph Svecz submitted a report for July 2023.

A motion was made by Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to approve a resolution to borrow $100,000 from HNB for 60 months at 5.95%.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.

Various assessment changes were received.

Certificate of insurance was received from Brian Zembrzycki Excavating.

John Clement asked about dust control on Bennett Road.

Catherine Meredith brought up various issues with Mountain’s Edge Recovery.

Brian Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Notes taken by Brian Zembrzycki and transcribed by:
Nancy Harvatine, Herrick Township Secretary

